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To whom it may concern, 
 
It has come to our attention that in a letter from the Environment Agency (EA) to Stella Creasy MP 
dated 7 October 2020, the EA make reference to a “Remediation Strategy Technical Update” dated 
April 2020, shared by consultants Ramboll with the EA, during informal discussions both leading up 
to and continuing beyond the submission by St William of the application for Planning Permission 
for Lea Bridge Gasworks. We understand the EA’s letter has been shared widely within the local 
community and we have also received a request from a member of the public to identify where 
within the submitted planning application documentation this Remediation Strategy Technical 
Update may be found.   
 
This Remediation Strategy Technical Update is not a planning application document and was 
therefore not submitted as part of the planning application. It comprises informal correspondence, 
which continued between the Environment Agency and Ramboll throughout the planning process 
in advance of and following the April 2020 submission of the application for Planning Permission by 
St William for Lea Bridge Gasworks. This document was drafted as a ‘placeholder’, pending 
continuing informal discussions with the EA. It is not common practice for such documents to be 
placed within the public domain, for the simple reason that they are often draft, incomplete and 
pending further iteration; reflecting the point in time they are produced. However, in the interests of 
transparency, St William has uploaded the Remediation Strategy Technical Update to our 
consultation website www.leabridgegasworks.co.uk.  
 
Ramboll’s Remediation Strategy Technical Update (enclosed) responds to queries that were raised 
by the Environment Agency in February 2020 at a pre-application meeting with Ramboll and St 
William, arranged to discuss the site investigation and detailed quantitative risk assessment 
findings.   
 
The Remediation Strategy Technical Update provides commentary on a number of technical points 
regarding the detailed risk assessment that were discussed during the meeting with the EA in 
February 2020. The document aimed to provide clarity to the EA on a number of discussion points 
raised during the meeting. It should be noted that the option of remediation of soils on site as 
stated in Section 6.1 was evaluated as one of a number of options at that time, but has since been 
discounted following the submission of the planning application and in response to public 
consultation. On-site soil remediation is not proposed at this site.  
 
The Remediation Strategy Technical Update is part of St William’s ongoing engagement with the 
EA, which is an iterative process that will continue throughout the planning and construction stages 
of this project. It has been superseded by the EA’s consultation response to the planning 
application, which requests the imposition of a number of planning conditions to protect human 
health and the environment. The final Remediation Strategy when complete, will be submitted 
pursuant to the relevant planning conditions, following determination of the planning application. 
  
End of cover letter.  
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